
 

 

 

Japan Provides Additional Contribution to Explosive Hazard Management in 

Liberated Areas of Iraq 

 
Baghdad, 28 March 2019 – The United Nations Mine Action Service (UNMAS) welcomes an 

additional contribution of USD 1,625,000 from the Government of Japan to further mitigate the 

threat posed by explosive hazards in support of the provision, facilitation and enablement of 

humanitarian and stabilization support. 

“Japan has recently decided a new assistance package for Iraq amounting to USD 63 million, 

which includes this project as a contribution to explosive hazard management,” said His 

Excellency Mr. Naofumi Hashimoto, Ambassador of Japan to the Federal Republic of Iraq. He 

reiterated Japan’s continued support for Iraq’s reconstruction efforts, notably through 

humanitarian and stabilization assistance to help displaced people return to their communities. 

UNMAS, working in tandem with its implementing partners, continues to maintain a weighted 

presence in Iraq, especially in the areas liberated from the Islamic State of Iraq and the Levant 

(ISIL). This contribution from the Government of Japan will support UNMAS explosive hazard 

management activities in Iraq. UNMAS implements a strategic, comprehensive response to 

mitigate the risks posed by explosive hazards through three primary areas: explosive hazard 

management, capacity enhancement, and risk education. This range of activities allows for a 

dynamic and adaptable approach covering clearance, enhancement of existing government 

resources, and engagement with communities to ensure a unified response to explosive hazards. 

This contribution is complemented with a risk education event for internally displaced people 

(IDPs) sponsored by Japan, entitled “Safe Run”. Through interactive activities and a two-

kilometre run for children of families residing in the camp, the event highlighted correct 

behaviors to adopt when encountering explosive hazards.  

“It is my sincere hope that you keep yourselves fully cautious and protect yourselves, based upon 

the lessons you have learned today. You are assured that your parents, authorities, UNMAS, 

local and international communities continue to work closely toward a world without mines so 

that you, your sisters and brothers can attend school and play at outside fields, being free from 

getting victimized.”, Mr. Katsumi Moriyasu, Consul of Japan in Erbil, talked to children in his 

speech at the event. 

“Significant explosive contamination remains uncleared throughout the liberated areas and pose 

a significant threat to all members of the affected communities, with children being especially 

vulnerable.” said Mr. Pehr Lodhammar, UNMAS Senior Programme Manager in Iraq. “Whether 

through direct explosive hazard management, or risk education initiatives such as this ‘Safe 



Run’, Japan’s generous contribution will go a long way in supporting humanitarian and 

stabilization efforts in the country.” 

The Government of Japan is an essential contributor to UNMAS explosive hazards management 

activities in Iraq and has donated over USD 14.4 million since 2016.  
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